
 
 

 

St Matthias CE Primary School Newsletter Friday 26th 
September 

 2025 

News from this week: 
 

BBC Live Lessons 
 
This week we have had some really exciting things happening across the school. A group of 
children joined the BBC for some live recording. This will be on air in October and we will share 
it with all children in assembly!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OPAL Playground Fun! 
 
We are excited to be growing and developing our play strategy. Please make sure you complete 
the survey about what your thoughts, and your child’s thoughts are on how to further develop 
the playground. We would also appreciate any donations - keep them coming! 
 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdesCwYkwHbIdSqrK37O-PcQ0PGAmA6iCVfsXXW
wDJ_-FP5DA/viewform 
 
Look at some of the exciting things we have been doing so far:  
 

 
 

 
 

Important dates: 
   

Monday 29th  
September 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

 

 
 
Wednesday 1st October  

Year 3 & 4 Sports 
Inspired Trip 

 
 

Friday 10th October  
Year 2 Tower of London 

Trip  
 

 
Monday 27th - Friday 

31st October 
Half Term Holiday 

 
 

Monday 3rd November  
INSET Day 

 
Tuesday 4th November 
Start of Autumn 2 Term 

 
Monday 22nd 

December - Friday 2nd 
January  

Christmas Holidays 

 



 

Positions of Responsibility 
 

At St Matthias, we are all responsible for making sure our school is always a place to be Ready, 
Respectful and Safe. We have voted for some people who help us do this in class! 

  

Our school team all have different responsibilities: 
  

To make sure every child has a voice (School Councillors).​
   

To look after our world (Eco Monitors).​
    

To make sure everyone feels happy and included (Wellbeing Ambassadors/ 
Friendship Buddies).​
   

To help our playground run smoothly (Play Captains). 
  

 School Councillors  
Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 

Faith 
Y5 
Hope 

Y6 

Nevaeh  
 Iz’rail 

Alan  
Isla 

Kasey  
Sally 

Ajiri 
Makaela 

Chantae 
Mohammed 

A’Meirah 
Henry 

Sarai 
Israel 

      
  

 Eco-Monitors 
Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 

Faith 
Y5 
Hope 

Y6 

Abigael 
Shaé  

Phebe  
Maison 

Atarah 
Mateo 

Cavalli 
Essa 

Dolly 
Jamal 

Aiden 
Jehovani 

Kerem 
Kabir 

       
  



 

 Wellbeing Ambassadors 
Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 

Faith 
Y5 
Hope 

Y6 

Emerald 
Ian 

Sadet  
Zion 

Stan 
Kavell  

Khalid 
Sydney 

Nylah 
Rose 

Ruzgar 

Eliza 
Ja’niyah 

Taaraz 
Luna 

      

  

Play Captains 
Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 

Faith 
Y5 
Hope 

Y6 

Ezrah  
Kiara 

Kemal 
Jasmyne  

Daniel 
Seline  

Delaney_
Rome 
Posi 

Amaya 
Harry 

Khyran 
Aiden W 

Naziah 
Samuel 

      

 
Have a look at the St Matthias website and see what each class is  

learning about this half term! 
  

EYFS Autumn 1 Curriculum Overview 
Year 1 Autumn 1 Curriculum Overview 
Year 2 Autumn 1 Curriculum Overview 
Year 3 Autumn 1 Curriculum Overview 
Year 4 Autumn 1 Curriculum Overview 
Year 5 Autumn 1 Curriculum Overview 
Year 6 Autumn 1 Curriculum Overview 

 
 
 

https://www.st-matthias.hackney.sch.uk/children/year-groups/eyfs/
https://www.st-matthias.hackney.sch.uk/children/year-groups/year-1/
https://www.st-matthias.hackney.sch.uk/children/year-groups/year-2/
https://www.st-matthias.hackney.sch.uk/children/year-groups/year-3/
https://www.st-matthias.hackney.sch.uk/children/year-groups/year-4/
https://www.st-matthias.hackney.sch.uk/children/year-groups/year-5/
https://www.st-matthias.hackney.sch.uk/children/year-groups/year-6/


 

 
PE next week - please ensure pupils are in the appropriate PE kit. 

  

September P.E Days - these days will change each half term 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
 

Year 1 

 
 

Year 4 

Year 2 
 

Year 5 

Year 3 
 

Year 6 

 
 

EYFS 

  

News from our classes:  What has been the most memorable learning this week? 

 EYFS: 
This week we have started RWI 
learning new sounds everyday 
and the children have been 
amazing at it! Please continue 
to practise with your child at 
home a sound a day is posted 
onto class dojo. We have also 
started subitising to 3 in maths 
and reading our story “Rubys 
worry” we’ve drawn ruby and 
her worries and even begun 
writing our names !  
In RE we bought in our ‘special 
things’ and discussed why 
they are special to us. Another 
fabulous week!  

Year 1:  
This week in Year 1, the children 
have enjoyed continuing their 
learning about old toys from the 
past, comparing how they are 
similar and different to the toys we 
play with today. We have also been 
exploring different materials and 
even investigated which material 
we have the most of in our 
classroom. Most importantly, we 
spent time reflecting on how we 
can make a positive contribution by 
taking care of God’s creation. The 
children have shown great 
enthusiasm and have worked 
extremely hard across all areas of 
their learning—well done, Year 1! 

 

Year2:  
We have had an amazing week 
in Year 2 this week with so 
much learning to celebrate!  
We have been working very 
hard on writing our own 
version of our story The River, 
using our own characters, ideas 
and descriptive language has 
given us a chance to write with 
lots of imagination and 
confidence.  
In Science we explored how 
solids can be changed using 
different forces - to 
demonstrate this we held a 
toffee pulling competition. The 
people who created the longest 
toffee were the winners - 
congratulations Zion and 
Marley!  
 
 
 

Year 3:   
We have had a brilliant week 
filled with incredible work! In 
maths, we have been using our 
number bond knowledge to 
help us solve addition 
questions to 100. In science, 
we investigated the strength of 
four different magnets - ring, 
bar,horseshoe and wand 
magnets. We tested each one 
and compared its 
effectiveness. In music, our 
focus has been the keyword 
‘dynamics’. We practised 
reading a music sheet to 
recognise when to sing quietly 
(piano) or loudly (forte). 
Well done year 3!  

Year 4: 
We’ve had another great week this 
week! In writing we have produced 
some fantastic narratives that 
explore the treacherous setting of a 
stormy sea. We have then gone on 
to produce some fantastic 
narratives of our own without any 
help! In maths we have been 
looking at column subtraction with 
exchanging in the tens and 
hundreds column. We have been 
working very carefully to complete 
these. In science we have been 
exploring the digestive system. We 
replicated our stomach by using a 
bag, we saw how mechanical and 
chemical digestion would take 
place! Well done Year 4!  



 

Year 5 Faith: 
Year 5 have been working 
extremely hard this week. 
Within Maths they learnt about 
hundredths, using practical 
resources to represent this and 
using their knowledge to 
complete challenges. In writing 
lessons, they planned for their 
exploration narrative and 
began writing their narrative 
using amazing description and 
grammar features. Within 
PHSE, we looked at what all 
children need in order to learn 
effectively, year 5 came up with 
amazing contributions. In 
humanities, we continued 
looking at the Benin Kingdom 
and how people within the 
Benin Kingdom lived. Year 5 has 
shown great resilience and 
determination this week, well 
done year 5! 

Year 5 Hope: 
Hope class have taken part in 
the bikeability programme 
throughout the week, which 
they have thoroughly enjoyed! 
Various groups have been 
taken out throughout the day 
where they have been learning 
to ride/improving their bike 
riding skills and learning how 
to ride safely. 
In writing, the children have 
been continuing their 
exploration  narratives, which 
are now finally complete and 
reflect all of the grammatical 
and structural features they 
have been learning about. 
In maths, we have been using 
base ten blocks and other 
practical resources to further   
develop our understanding of 
tenths and hundredths. 
 

Year 6:  
Year 6 have had a very busy week. 
In writing, we wrote our diary 
entries from the perspective of 
Rose Blanche. We also carried out 
our class election for positions of 
responsibility including; 
eco-monitors, school councillors, 
wellbeing ambassadors and play 
captains. Well done to those who 
won the election! In maths, we 
deepened our knowledge with 
place value of numbers up to 10 
million. in History, we discovered 
how women’s roles changed during 
World War 2.  

Hot chocolate Friday!  
Pupils enjoyed hot chocolate this week. They have consistently displayed exemplary behaviour and learning. 

  

         

Reception Year 1  Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5  
Hope 

Year 5  
Faith 

Year 6 
 

Luis  Ian Phebe Mateo  Anna Henry Amiyah Luna 

 

School value in focus this week Forgiveness:  
  

Each week the class teacher nominates a pupil in their class who has shown the school value that was in focus. 

   
 The pupils who have shown excellent forgiveness are: 
 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 
Hope 

Year 5 
Faith 

Year 6  

Jayveer Pearl Sadet Buruk  Ajiri Elif     Amaya Kabir  
 



 

 

           
 

   Tip for keeping pupils safe online (taken from saferinternet.org.uk) 
 

How do apps get us to come back? 

 
 

Keeping Children Safe 

 
The safeguarding of the children at St Matthias is our number one priority. We adhere to stringent safeguarding procedures to protect 
the welfare of all the children who come to our school. We will endeavour to work with parents and carers as it is our duty as a school 
to protect our children and to keep them safe. 
If you have any concerns or queries, please do not hesitate to contact our Designated Safeguarding Lead (Ms Blewett) or the Deputy 
Designated Safeguarding Leads (Miss Frohock & Mrs Cherid). 
 

http://saferinternet.org.uk

